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CONTRA COSTA COLLEGE

OPERATIONS COUNCIL

MONDAY, JANUARY 8, 2007

9:00 A.M. - ROOM #AA-216

MINUTES
PRESENT:
Carol Maga (Chair), James Eyestone, Donna Floyd, Frank Hernandez, Darlene Poe, Chad Wehrmeister

ABSENT:
Benny Barnes, Alex Edwards, Terence Elliott, Carlos Esquivel, Carlos Murillo

Everyone introduced themselves to Sgt. Chad Wehrmeister, the new Police Services representative to Operations Council.

The first two agenda items were tabled due to Alex Edwards’ absence.  Frank reported that Agenda Item No. 3 should be removed from the Agenda because the baseball field looks great except for the graffiti on the small powerhouse.  The graffiti has been reported.  

Other
A.  Computer Technology Center
Carol reported that the Computer Technology Center (CTC) is opening and everyone is in the process of moving into the building.  Chad Wehrmeister reported that issuing keys to the staff has been ongoing.  

Signs are needed for the CTC.  The CTC isn’t on the campus maps.  All the temporary signs need to be removed.  There is no ADA access to the CTC.  The ADA access on the bridge needs to be repaired.  Disabled students cannot access that area until the bridge is repaired.  

Carol Maga, Donna Floyd, and Darlene Poe will be dealing with all the furniture moves involved.  Darlene needs to get into the CTC before Friday, January 12 to polish the floors.

B.  Heating and Cooling Standards

Heating and cooling standards developed by the Energy Management Committee were sent to College Council and the constituencies are discussing them.  At the College Council meeting, people immediately began complaining about the heating and cooling on campus instead of discussing energy conservation.  Carol understands why that could happen, since many old buildings don’t have the best heating and cooling.  She wondered if the Energy Management Committee should be invited to an Operations Council meeting.  Darlene said she hasn’t attended an Energy Management Committee meeting yet.  She continues to see lights being left on all over campus.  We will continue to see increased energy costs until there is some structure.  Issues need to be ironed out before they are taken to College Council.  Carol thought motion activated lights should be a priority, but Darlene said the price is prohibitive.

James said that if all the HVAC systems worked properly the heating and cooling standards could be enforced, but currently, these standards could only be enforced in the CTC, ELC, and the new library, when it is completed. 

Plan of Action

Carol will inform College Council that these standards will only be for the buildings that have properly working HVAC systems.

The meeting adjourned at 9:20 a.m.

Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy
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